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Fifth Sunday of Easter  

I am the vine you 
are the branches.

Jn 15:5
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Dear Parishioners, 
“I am the vine you are the branches.” 

As we hear in the scriptures this 
weekend, it is in the DNA of the 
Christian community that we are 
connected. From our earliest days, 
the community of believers valued 
the experience of being connected. 
This sense of being connected was 
most evident in the celebration of 
the Eucharist when our spiritual 

connection to the very presence of Jesus Christ is 
celebrated. 
These early Christians were connected in other ways 
through  the proclamation of the Word of God. These 
scriptural reflections from the Jewish tradition put the 
Christian journey in a larger prospective. Over time, the 
Letters of St. Paul would connect the movement of the 
Good News in a contemporary perspective as they would 
hear firsthand the expansion of the Christian world from 
Jerusalem to  Rome to Corinth to Thessaloniki and beyond. 
Recently there was a remarkable article in the Wall Street 
Journal by Clare Ansberry (“Some Mental Health Benefits 
are Linked to Going to Church” Tuesday, April 16, 2024). 
She reflected on research that identifies several benefits 
related to regularly attending church. She quotes studies 
by Baylor University and of all places Harvard University 
extolling the mental health and social benefits of belonging 
to a community of faith.  
Religious based communities help people to feel connected, 
create a powerful sense of belonging, a feeling of being 
known and making a difference. A larger percentage of 
people describe their wellbeing as flourishing because of 
feeling connected to a church community. 
This research counters the impression that belonging to, 
and feeling connected to, a faith community is meaningless 
or old-fashioned. Our modern culture would rather take a 
walk in the woods than go to Church. The simple fact is 
that while walking in the woods is wonderful, there is no 
sense of community, no invitation to be part of the process 
of transforming the world, or collectively praising God for 
the gift of life and creation. 
Easter celebrates the power of community! We are not 
in this alone, we are together building up the Kingdom of 
God. The Lord is the Vine we are the Branches. We can 
accomplish nothing if we are not connected to Jesus Christ, 
the Risen One. 
The powerful reality of parish is when people feel they are 
part of something bigger than themselves. A place where 
values and tradition are celebrated. A place where the 
sacredness of life is cherished. A place where significant 

relationships are formed and cultivated. A place where the 
youngest child and oldest parishioner are embraced and 
loved. 
The most profound way we have of being connected is the 
celebration of the Eucharist, the Mass. Fewer and fewer 
Catholics are regularly attending the Mass. As wonderful 
as the virtual Masses can be, they cannot take the place 
of worshipping in community and personally receiving the 
Eucharist. As this core group of active Catholics diminishes 
the very meaning of the Eucharist, the doctrines and 
traditions surrounding the centrality of the Eucharist begin 
to fade. Doctrines like transubstantiation and the “Real 
Presence” become less familiar to the Catholic community. 
In response to this the United States Catholic Conference 
of Bishops launched a three-year National Eucharistic 
Revival in June 2022. The Revival has initiated many 
efforts to better educate and form the Catholic community 
in Eucharistic appreciation. We are about to enter a two-
month National Eucharistic Pilgrimage from May through 
July. The Pilgrimage will take four routes through every 
section of the United States culminating in the Eucharistic 
Congress in Indianapolis.  
The Archdiocese of Chicago is on the Marian (Northern) 
Route in honor of Our Lady of Champion, the only 
approved Marian apparition in the United States. This 
apparition took place in Green Bay, Wisconsin. From  
June 26-30 there will be several celebrations as the pilgrimage 
passes through the Archdiocese of Chicago. You can 
review many events on www.archchicago.org or also at 
www.eucharisticpilgrimage.org  
We are planning a special observance here at OLPH. We 
have events planned for the weekend of Corpus Christi, 
June 2. We will have a Corpus Christi Procession and 
many other events. Fr. Patrick Kizza will be organizing 
these events with the assistance of many others. Please 
stay tuned for further details. 
Special thanks to the Dussman Council of the Knights of 
Columbus for their Clergy Appreciation Spaghetti Dinner 
last week and their generous gifts to the Parish and Youth 
Ministry, 
A highlight this week was the school’s production of Musicale. 
We are ready for Broadway! What a terrific experience. 
Special thanks to Pat Muskar and Collen Muskar for their 
tremendous effort of producing this remarkable event. 
One of the hottest tickets in town is the Daddy Daughter 
Dance this Saturday.  
May your week be blessed!
Fr. Jerry Boland

Fr. Jerry Boland, Pastor

seek, share, rejoice - pastor's letter...
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seek, share, rejoice - easter letter from fr. larry...
HAPPY EASTER, everyone! 
No, that was not a belated greeting 
for we are STILL in the Easter 
season -- but not for long! Easter 
is often mistaken as merely one 
day of celebrating the Risen Christ. 
Rather, it is an entire season 
consisting of fifty (50) days from the 
first Sunday of the Resurrection to 
the Solemnity of the Pentecost on 
Sunday, May 19. (This year Easter 

fell quite early on Sunday, March 31). Yet in addition to 
the “season” of Easter, every Sunday -- even an Ordinary 
Sunday -- is a “little Easter”; we gather together at Mass to 
celebrate the life, death, and resurrection of Jesus. 
Easter reminds us that because Jesus is very much ALIVE, 
we can live in hope and joy despite the challenges or even 
the darkest moments we face in life. The Light of Christ is 
so powerful that it can dispel any darkness.
Those present at the Easter Vigil (which took place on 
Saturday evening, March 30) witnessed a dramatic 
transition from darkness to light. Tradition holds that 
the Vigil begins in darkness, with only the light from the 
Paschal Candle and from the assembly’s taper candles 
(whose flames could be traced from the Paschal Candle) 
radiating the church. 

At the end of several readings, the church is ablaze with 
light as the Gloria is sung, bells are rung, organ and choir 
on full power, altar candles are lit! And that’s only a fraction 
of what makes the Easter Vigil the most extraordinary and 
most important of all liturgies in the Catholic Church.
I encourage everyone to experience the Easter Vigil if you 
haven’t yet. Yes, it is a little longer than the usual Sunday 
Mass but is still quite short in comparison to Orthodox & 
Eastern Rite liturgies and Protestant services. Adding to 
the beauty and richness of the Vigil is an array of rituals 
and sacraments that include the reception of those who 
have gone through the RCIA process into full communion 
with the Catholic Church. 
At this year’s Easter Vigil, Our Lady of Perpetual Help 
Parish welcomed with JOY three faith-filled women who 
were fully initiated into the Catholic Church:

- Ye Eun Kwak, 
- Tenleigh Keldermans, 
- Amy Theodorakos

Their Catholic husbands -- Matthew Pilecki, Adam 
Keldermans, and Nicholas Theodorakos -- served as 
their sponsors. Please pray that God shower them and 
their families with grace as they walk their journey of faith.  
Congratulations! Alleluia, Alleluia!
Fr. Larry Basbas

Fr. Larry Basbas

Welcome to the Catholic Church our newest parish members and their spouses! (l to r): Adam & Tenleigh Keldermans, Fr. Larry Basbas, 
Matthew Pilecki & Ye Eun Kwak, Amy & Nicholas Theodorakos
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Youth Ministry Spaghetti 
and Service
Today! 5:00pm, Sun, Apr. 28
All 7th - 12th graders are invited on April 28 at 
5:00pm for Mass, meal and service. We will 
assemble Summer Fun Bags for the children 
in the Our Lady of Angels community.

Stepping Out Together
Reaching out to adults of all ages who are solo and would like 
to participate in spiritual and social activities. Check out these 
wonderful opportunites coming up in May!

Fri., May 3 - First Friday at The Oak at the Glen

Sat., May 11 -  Walk Glenview Lake

Sat., May 18 - Shrine of St Francis Cabrini, St Michaels

To reserve your spot, contact:
Janis Moylan at jlpm1231@gmail.com 
or Pat Marziani at marzianipat@gmail.com

Russell Stern and Friends               
Concert of Movie Greats
2:00pm, Sunday, May 5 in church
Russell Stern's next concert will be next 
Sunday May 5, at 2:00 PM. It will be a 
fun and inspiring concert of movie music 
classics featuring the instrumental talents 
of Russell Stern on piano, and many of our wonderful OLPH 
musicians including: 

- Laura Hamm on flute, 
- Tony Kawalkowski on violin, 
- Douglas Broderick on clarinet, 
- Jim Baumstark on trombone, 
- Brian Poshard on guitar, 
- Dan Owens on drums, and 
- Paul Merar on bass. 
- Santi Robles-Berthier a talented young cellist, will also   
  be joining us. 

Music will include the music of John Williams, Henry Mancini, 
Lalo Schifrin, Hans Zimmer, John Barry, James, Horner, 
Ennio Morricone, Vangelis, Rachmaninoff, Ravel, Dvorak, 
Bach, Mascagni, and more. All are invited and welcome to 
attend this free concert.

Women's Club 
Installation Dinner
6:00pm, Wed., May 8 at the North 
Shore Country Club
Please join us to honor our 2024 Service 
Award Recipient Mary Maginot and the 
installation of our 2024-2025 Women's Club Board. (See the 
ad on page 12 of this Bulletin for more information.)

Men's Club 2024 Kick-Off Party
6:15pm, Thu., May 9 at Valley Lo Club
Please join us to honor our 2024 Zanoni Award Recipient – 
Jim O’Gara and 2024 Hicks Award Recipient – Bill Lynch. 
(See the ad on page 13 of this Bulletin for more information.)

Deals on Wheels
8:00am, Sat., May 18 in the OLPH Parking Lot
Sell and/or purchase anything on wheels: bikes, wagons, 
strollers, skates, lawn mowers, snow blowers and more! 
(See the ad on page 10 of this Bulletin for more information.)

Casino Night
7:00pm, Sat., May 18 at Glen View Club
Calling All Guilds! Guild 21 is hosting the 2024 Spring Auction 
& Dinner. We are going "ALL IN" this year with a live Casino 
alongside great prizes including experiences and vacations.
The Women's Club Guilds have put together a creative and 
impressive array of baskets.Last year the baskets resulted in 
a fun event and a lot of bidding.
(See the ad on page 10 of this Bulletin for more information.)

Outdoor Mass on 
the Rectory Lawn
9:30am, Sun., May 26
Join us on the Sunday of 
Memorial Day weekend for the 
first of three outdoor Masses we 
will be celebrating this Summer.
It is the perfect family outdoor 
event.

seek, share, rejoice...upcoming events...

Upcoming Parishwide Springtime Events
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seek, share, rejoice - seminarian report
Updates from Our Seminarians

As a Teaching Parish, OLPH has been blessed this year to host two seminarians from Mundelein – Andrew Whipple and Charlie 
Leidel. Both spent time at OLPH last fall and early winter participating in Mass and serving various parish ministries. This past 
semester, Andrew continued his ministry of presence here at OLPH while Charlie has been serving an internship at Holy Name 
of Jesus parish in his home diocese of Grand Rapids, Michigan. We’re happy to share with you updates from each of them. This 
week we present Charlie's update; next week Andrew's. 

Charlie Leidel’s Update 

Hello everyone! I hope you are all doing well!
How time flies! [Our pastor] Fr. Charlie Brown (yes, we do 
confuse a lot of people…the Hispanic community has started 
calling me “Junior”) has been keeping me very busy here and 
I have already had so many powerful experiences of ministry. I 
will just give you some highlights.

The most challenging thing so far was teaching an hour class 
in Spanish to the Spanish RCIA group! I prepared a lot the 
week leading up to it and it went very well but my brain was so 
tired afterward. I have been practicing my Spanish a lot as the 
majority of the parishioners here are Hispanic and many don’t 
speak English.
I have been to a number of Anointings of the Sick with 
Fr. Charlie and have helped out at a few funerals. I led a funeral 
myself at the cemetery which was nerve wracking but ended up 
going well. I did the funeral liturgy outside of Mass and preached 
the reflection, speaking beforehand to the children of the deceased 
to get to know the person and incorporate that into the reflection.
I have given talks at various parish retreats including the 
Quinceñera Retreat, the Confirmation Retreat, and an RCIA 
Retreat, where I gave a reflection in Spanish on the sacraments 
of Matrimony and Holy Orders.
I have helped in Religious Ed classes, visiting classrooms and 
explaining the different parts of the Mass. One of the kids came 
up to me after and said “So you’re telling me that the bread is 
actually Jesus…” YES!! He was mind blown.

I often visit the classrooms in 
our K-8 school. At this point I 
have visited every class and it 
has been such a joy to hear all 
the questions they have, some 
very profound and some not 
so much.
Overall, this semester has 
been very fruitful and life 
giving. It has been such a joy 
to be able to put into practice 
the things we learn in seminary 
and to witness in Christ’s love 
to so many people.
Please know of my prayers 
for all of you and I look 
forward to sharing more in the future.  
May Christ keep you close to His sacred heart and Mary forever 
hold you in her arms.
Charlie

Charlie’s internship will continue through the summer. He will 
return to Mundelein, and OLPH, when fall semester begins in 
September. Please keep Charlie, Andrew, and all seminarians, 
in your prayers.

Charlie Leidel at Holy Name of Jesus Church.

Charlie in the kitchen helping to 
make tortillas.

Charlie in the classroom for reading time.
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seek, share, rejoice - parish pastoral council...

Are You Being Called to Serve?
Are you searching for a way to get more involved at Our Lady of Perpetual Help? Would you like to help identify and implement 
the goals of our Parish community? Do you want to share your talents? If the answer is yes, the Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) 
may be for you.

The PPC of Our Lady of Perpetual Help is the central coordinating group of the Parish, serving in an 
advisory role to the Pastor. The PPC is responsible for visioning, long-range planning, and decision 
making for the Parish and also works closely with our parish ministries. 

The PPC consists of fifteen parishioners who are selected from the parish at large and serve three-year, 
staggered terms. If you are interested in learning more about the PPC or would like to be considered for 
an open position on the PPC, please email the form below to sara.carsten@gmail.com 

For more information visit: https://www.olphglenview.org/parish-council

	 Yes, I am interested in applying for the Parish Pastoral Council.

Name:

Phone:

Email:

	 I would like someone to contact me for more information regarding the Parish Pastoral Council.

A PPC member will contact all applicants to schedule a meeting time. 

Please email your interest to: sara.carsten@gmail.com

What is the OLPH Parish Pastoral Council?
The OLPH Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) is an advisory body that supports the Church’s concept of shared responsibility 
among laity, religious, and clergy. The PPC is made up of 15 parishioners and our pastor, Fr. Jerry Boland. 
Its purpose is to:
•	 Listen to, identify, and examine the needs, ideas, and hopes of our faith community;
•	 Engage with over sixty OLPH ministries to understand and affirm their work and help them address their needs 

and challenges; 
•	 Create a “culture of involvement” within the parish that welcomes and embraces others and encourages the 	
	 development of leaders across the parish; 
•	 Help envision, shape, and implement the future goals of our parish and monitor our ongoing success as we 	
	 strive to fulfill the Church’s teachings.
The PPC meets throughout the year on the third Monday of every month according to its bylaws. Meetings follow an 
established agenda defined in advance based on input from Fr. Boland and PPC members. Members also organize 
and plan the annual Summit and Ministry Appreciation Mass and Reception. PPC members serve a three-year term 
beginning each July.
OLPH 2023-24 PPC Members:

Bridget Baumstark
Brian Callahan
Sara Carsten 
Mike Crowe
Mark Cullum

Kevin Dougherty
Tom Huffman
Katie King 
Patti Lawler
Sandy McBreen

Ben Parma
Laura Roche
John Simons

We will begin 
the interview 
process with new 
candidates in May.
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seek, share, rejoice - parish pastoral council...
Parish Pastoral Council
Parish Member Testimonial

Katie King 
We asked several members of the Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) to share their experience. Here 
are the responses from PPC Board Member Katie King:

When did you and your family join 
OLPH?
It was actually my Grandma, 
Betty Golden, who paved the way 
for my family as parishioners at 
OLPH church. My grandma started 
teaching Kindergarten at OLPH in 
the mid 70s and quickly advised 

her daughters, my mom and aunt, to settle down in Glenview 
with their young families and be a part of the OLPH community. 
My siblings, cousins and I all attended OLPH school K-8 and 
became very involved in the OLPH Parish. As I went on to 
meet my husband and start my own family, my own wonderful 
memories inspired me to integrate my own family within the 
OLPH Church. 

We moved to Glenview in 2016 with our then 1 year old little 
Liam and now here we are with a 3rd grader and Kindergartener 
in the OLPH Religious Ed. Program and a 1.5 year old quickly 
following in their footsteps. We have experienced OLPH 
school for several years and have met so many good hearted, 
welcoming people that, like us, want to give back with their 
families.

When did you first hear about the PPC?
One of my favorite and most eye opening experiences with the 
OLPH Parish was the incredible opportunity to go on the Christ 
Renews His Parish Retreat. I left for one night and came home 
so inspired, with a renewed focus on my faith and wonderful 
new friendships with strong, faith filled and truly loving women. 
For those of you who experienced it in high school, it was like 
a much needed KAIROS for adults. 

It was on this retreat that I got to know Sara Carsten, the 
current PPC Chair. I will follow Sara wherever she leads and 
so, when she asked me one year ago if I might consider being 
a part of the Parish Pastoral Council, after hearing about the 
PPC's mission, I promptly said yes.

What does the PPC do?

The members of the PPC play a dual role as both the eyes 
and ears of the Parish and the Pastor, listening to all that the 
Pastor is focusing on and providing insight and perspective as 
parishioners to help guide the Pastor in his focus and actions 

that best serves the OLPH Parish. PPC Members attend 
monthly PPC meetings to review and discuss the activities of 
the parish and offer feedback to the pastor. In addition, the 
PPC provides outreach and support to all the ministries of the 
parish, plans the annual Parish Summit as well as the annual 
Ministry Appreciation mass and reception.

Is there an aspect of the PPC that you enjoy the most?
I love that the current PPC truly reflects the diversity of life 
stages and perspectives of the current parish. I love that 
we all have different needs, worries, wants for our faith and 
church, fostering some great conversations, but our faith and 
the desire to make it a focal point in our life is what ties us all 
together. I have had the opportunity to meet and get to know 
members of our parish that I otherwise wouldn't have and 
every meeting they give me something to think about. 

I have also really enjoyed getting to know more about the 
different ministries within the OLPH church. There are so 
many good people giving back, strengthening their faith and in 
doing so, creating so many opportunities for members of our 
Parish to do Jesus' work within our community. Who knew we 
have over 80 ministries/volunteer opportunities! That's a lot 
of good.

How would you describe PPC meetings?
We meet once per month. We always open with a prayer and 
any prayer requests. Fr. Boland then provides an update on the 
latest activities, needs, areas of focus within the parish during 
which he looks to the PPC to provide any advice, suggestions, 
collaborative feedback etc., specifically when there are any 
challenges or opportunities facing the parish.Sometimes this 
is followed by a ministry update. We close with a prayer and 
then end with some social time, getting to know each other 
better and sharing a glass of wine and bite to eat.

What should OLPH parishioners know about the PPC?
The PPC is truly a unique and enlightening experience. It 
has made me feel like I'm not so alone in dealing with any 
challenges around my faith and I have some really great 
unique perspectives to think about. The parish needs your 
input!  If you are interested in learning more about the PPC, 
please visit the OLPH Parish Council website and reach out 
to any of the current members to learn more. I'm always up to 
meet for a coffee! :)
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Sharing Ministry

Speaker, Fr. Tom Boharic, Pastor 
of Mother of the Americas
Tue., May 21, 7:00pm 
We are excited to announce that 
Fr. Tom Boharic will address 
us at our May meeting in Hickey 
Hall. Father Tom is a dynamic 
young priest who is making quite a 
difference in this parish community. 
He will bring along key staff members and they will share the 
challenges and exciting work they are doing at this Sharing 
parish in Little Village. 

The Sharing Ministry is working to give our meetings greater 
impact. We will be meeting quarterly instead of monthly 
moving forward. We will also be building speakers, field trips 
and other events into our calendar.

Join us on Tuesday, May 21 in Hickey Hall for this important 
event. All are welcome!

Support On-going Food Drive
Please continue to hear the cry of the 
poor with donations to our Food Drive. 
Donate through baskets in church, the 
kids at Sunday Offertory, the Sharing 
Resource Center (SRC) bins out on Tue., 
Thu., and Sun. mornings or through GiveCentral using the 
QR code or texting to 570-354-6574, Sharing.

Volunteers Needed

Sunday Mornings
We are in need of volunteers to work on Sunday mornings 
in the SRC. Shifts run from 8:00 - 10:00am and 10:00am 
to noon. Volunteers self-schedule and choose the shifts and 
dates that work best. We sort through clothing, housewares 
and food donations. Work a two hour shift every three months 
or sign up more frequently.
Contact Janis Moylan, jlpm1231@gmail.com 

Drivers Wanted for Local Deliveries
We have a team of drivers picking up day-old goods from 
Trader Joe’s on weekday mornings and delivering to local 
food pantries.  Pick ups happen between 8:15am and 9:30am 
and total time commitment is generally less than one hour.  

We are looking to grow our list of subs. Subs each make 
an average of one pickup per quarter. Contact Patti Lawler, 
pattilawler@gmail.com, if you can join this team.

Meal Ministry Needs Cooks
The Sharing Meal Ministry provides meals to parishioners 
in temporary need of meal support due to illness or other 
matters, with OLPH cooks preparing and delivering a warm 
meal. We are currently providing meals for an elderly retired 
priest who ministered through the military. He lives locally and 
has many physical challenges. We are currently delivering 
one meal a week but with more volunteers would up that to 
two a week.  He is ever so grateful for this meal support.

We also make and freeze casseroles and have them 
available in the Sharing Room for Sr. Paulanne or the parish 
social worker to hand out in emergency situations.  These 
casseroles also go to Maryville's Crisis Nursery, which 
provides support to young mom's and their small children. 
Contact Kathy Quinn, khquinn1944@comcast.net to join 
this cooking team.

Urgent Need for Gift Cards
There are an estimated 100 people outside the Rectory 
door at St. Sabina’s each morning, people desperate for 
any support they can get. Fr. Michael Pfleger is in need of 
gift cards to McDonald’s and Subway, which he distributes 
to these mostly homeless people. Please drop donations 
off at the OLPH Parish Center, marking your gift cards for 
Fr. Pfleger.

Closet Clean for Sharing
Please consider donating clothing items you will no longer 
need to the Sharing Resource Center. We welcome in-
season, gently used items which will be passed on to those 
in need. We also welcome gently used housewares.

seek, share, rejoice - sharing...

Legacy Planning
Leave a Legacy to Bring Hope to the World
As we stand before God’s promise to make 
all things new, please consider one of the 
greatest acts of stewardship by including a 
gift to our parish in one of the following ways:

•	 Will or Trust
•	 Retirement Assets
•	 Life Insurance Policies
•	 Charitable Gift Annuity

For more information, please contact Mary 
Lynne Januszewski, Director of Finance & Operations 
at OLPH, mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org or contact 
Marguerite Q. Zappa, Planned Giving Officer, Archdiocese 
of Chicago at 312.848.3068 or mzappa@archchicago.org 
For a free step-by-step guide to reviewing your estate 
plan, again, please contact Marguerite Q. Zappa, at 
312.848.3068 or mzappa@archchicago.org
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seek, share, rejoice - upcoming drive, fundraiser, trip...

Travel to Uganda   
   with Fr. Patrick!

Watch upcoming Bulletins for more information or email tluc@olphglenview.org

Save the dates:
12/29/2024 -
01/08/2025
• 4-Day Safari
• Journey of 
   Ugandan Martyrs
• Source of the Nile
    Boat Trip
• And More

Month of May 
Baby Shower
Sponsored by OLPH Respect 
Life Ministry 

Please help gather baby items 
for young mothers in crisis 
situations. New, boy/girl or 
gender-neutral baby clothes 
(0-12 months), shoes, onesies, 
toddler clothes, lightweight 
blankets, socks, burp cloths, towels, washcloths, 
diapers (any size), wipes, lotion, shampoo, hair brush, 
pacifiers, formula (Enfamil gentlease-purple) or gift 
cards. Unwrapped items can be dropped off throughout 
the month of May in the church. Your generosity is most 
appreciated. 
The Baby Shower will benefit Aid for 
Women, The Women’s Center and 
OLPH Sharing Parishes
Use this QR Code and we will do the 
shopping for you.

Misericordia Candy Days
Misericordia Candy Days will again 
be mostly “virtual” this year, and 
the Glenview Knights of Columbus 
(KOC) encourages everyone to 
donate online to Misericordia Candy 
Days. Misericordia is home to 
over 600 children and adults with 

intellectual and developmental disabilities. Each person at 
Misericordia lives in an environment of love, respect, dignity 
and challenge. This would not be possible without fundraising 
events such as Candy Days.

From Sister Rosemary Connelly, Chairman of the 
Misericordia Foundation:
"2024 Candy Days remains one of our most crucial fundraisers 
because it raises more than $2 million for our many life-giving 
programs. This year we must raise more than $30 million to 
cover the gap between funds we receive from the State of 
Illinois and our actual program costs. 
We are hopeful and confident that with 
your generous support, our 2024 Candy 
Days will be another best year ever!"

Click the QR Code to go directly to 
Glenview KOC Misericordia Candy 
Days Donation page: 
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What would you do for your child?
What would you do if your child was faced with unimaginable violence, crushing 
poverty, and natural disasters? 
Would you send them to another country to escape all these things and have 
enough faith in God that your child would survive without you at their side?  
That’s what thousands of teens are doing as they make the long treacherous 
journey from Central America.  
Shelters exist to provide comfort to unaccompanied teens while the Office of 
Refugee Resettlement seeks to match them with US sponsors. There are facilities 
in the Chicagoland area that care for these traumatized kids. In the past, OLPH 
parish collected gently used shoes, coats, bags and Bibles, but these collections 
stopped during the pandemic.  
Young teens (13 to 17 year-olds) are passing through our area again. The facilities 
need bed sheets and the kids need duffle bags.  
A kind donation toward the purchase of these new items 
can be made electronically through GiveCentral. Go to 
olphglenview.org, click on GiveCentral; then to the 
Immigrant Teen link. If you would like to submit a check to 
our parish, please note Immigrant Teens in the memo.

seek, share, rejoice - upcoming events, immigrant children...
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seek, share, rejoice - our school...
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seek, share, rejoice - olph women's club...
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seek, share, rejoice - olph men's club...
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seek, share, rejoice - gift baskets for olt...
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Queen of Hearts Raffle
The OLPH Men's Club is selling 
$5 online tickets in the progressive 
Queen of Hearts Raffle.
Please support the Men's Club and its 
ministries by purchasing tickets and 
getting in on the fun.
There is a drawing every week until the winner is selected.
Purchase tickets by scanning the QR Code.

U.S. MILITARY PRAYER LIST

Notice: For revisions or updates to the Military Prayer List, 
please contact: Geof Lutz olphmil@yahoo.com

Capt Gregory Bart
BU Joseph Hogan 
LT James Kowalski, Overseas
LT Lily Klein Kowalski
PO3 LaTonya Crowder-Stonis
LCDR Kenneth Pittner
AWS2 Brian Sedin

Maj Michael Altonji  
CPT Atticus Blair
Fr. Robert Borre, CH,BG  (Chaplain, Brigadier General)
CPT Brad Fischl
SPC Toby Gaul, Army, Oversees
CPT Devon Hubbard, Overseas
LTC Bryan Klatt
CPT Athena MacLain
1 LT Ryan MacLain
CPT Martin Mahoney 
1 LT Patrick McFadden
PFC John Miles
PFC Andrew Perez
1LT Jake Pekosh
Capt Raz Shields

US ARMY

US AIR FORCE

US NAVY

US COAST GUARD

US MARINES

Capt Brian Joseph Anderson 
Maj Patrick Burke, Illinois Air National Guard, Overseas
Maj Heather Flavell
Major Will Flavell
LtCol Reid Orth
LtCol Lowell Wallace

LCPL Madeline Fasolo
PFC Diego Giles
CPL Michael T. Hahn
Capt Chase Mlnarik, Overseas
Maj Matt Mugnaini
Maj Bradley Petersen
PFC Ulysses Robles
Maj Eric Starr, Overseas
Sgt Ethan Zielinski

BM1 Anthony Wallace

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS
Holiday Deadlines: Please note holiday submission deadlines will fluctuate according to printer requirements.
Weekly Deadline: Please email all content no later than 6:00 p.m. on the Sunday prior to publication date. 
Submissions to: tluc@olphglenview.org 

    Note: The Bulletin cannot promote job seekers, entrepreneurs, etc. Please call 800-950-9952 to place a paid Bulletin advertisement.

seek, share, rejoice - military prayer list, announcements...

Community Announcements

Parish Announcements
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our weekly intentions: april 28 - may 5...

We have QR codes on the pews so you 
can make your offering at Mass if you are 
uncomfortable with the basket.

Point and click the camera on your 
phone at the QR code to go directly to 
our secure GiveCentral online donation 
portal. We thank all parishioners for 
your support and generosity.

To donate to OLPH through our 
GiveCentral portal, simply point your 

phone at this QR Code.

        Thank you 

     for 
your 

 support
!

Our Lady
of Perpetual Help

ROSARY  Mon. - Sat.: after 8:30 am Mass                
in Lady Chapel    

LITURGY OF THE HOURS Wed.: 8:10am

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Fri.: 9:00am - 3:50pm in Lady Chapel

 - Silent Worship 9:30 am - 3:00 pm 
 - Divine Mercy Holy Hour 3:00 pm
 - Benediction 3:45 pm

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
(CONFESSION) 
Sat.: 4:00 - 4:45 pm

MASS AT ABBINGTON REHAB & NURSING CTR 
11:00 am the first Wednesday of the month 

MASS AT CHESTNUT AT THE GLEN
10:45 am the third Wednesday of the 
month

Our Beloved Deceased
Leonard Di Vito, father of Steve
Joan Graves, mother of Julie Engels
June Harig, mother of Vicki Swanson 
Mary Margaret "Peg" Kramer, mother of Tom
Ita Miarka, mother of Andrew

Baptisms
James Philip, son of Susan (Hager) Heath & Nicholas Heath
Piper Alice, daughter of Elizabeth (Wassmann) Mella &    
Thomas Mella
Madeleine Sloan, daughter of Angela (Mulae) Kenaga &  
Nicholas Kenaga
Charles, son of Colleen McNally & Michael Vaughan
Lucas Adam, son of Ye Eun Kwak & Matthew Pilecki
Charlotte Mary, daughter of Anne (Wcislo) Haben & John Haben
Edward Michael, son of Anne (Wcislo) Haben & John Haben

Sunday, April 28   
7:30 am – Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
9:00 am – Fr. Larry    Antonia & Eugenio Dias
9:30 am McD – Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
10:30 am – Fr. Greg w/DCW    Paul Chandiles, Rev. James O’Malley, William,               
Lilian & Barbara Butler, Dr. Walid Hindo      
12:00 pm – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
5:00 pm – Fr. Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH

Monday, April 29     
6:30 am – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH               
8:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Mary Gaber

Tuesday, April 30  
6:30 am – Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                          
8:30 am – Fr. Larry    Bob Pasquesi & Family

Wednesday, May 1                                
6:30 am – Fr. Jim    Patti Dorner                           
8:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Dan Spillane, Genowefa Karwowska, Melba deLeon 

Thursday, May 2                           
6:30 am – Fr. Patrick    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                          
8:30 am – Fr. TBA    Michael O’Brien

Friday, May 3                           
6:30 am – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
8:30 am – Fr. Larry    Grace Iberle (MFTL)

Saturday, May 4        
8:30 am – Fr. Larry    Gloria Thompson, Frank Ungaro
5:00 am – Fr. Hickey    Helene DiStasio

Sunday, May 5          
7:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH
9:00 am – Fr. Msgr. Velo    Mary Nast Kisling, Patrick Brennan, Themis Karnezis  
9:30 am McD – Fr. Paul    Karen Caputo & Family, Laura Bartosz & Family  
10:30 am – Fr. Larry    Walter “Chops” McGuire
12:00 pm – Fr. Greg    Kathleen Joan McGowan, Areewan Seah Eyo 
5:00 pm – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH

Remember Our Sick
Joe Abarco 
Kathryn Altonji
Little Maggie Anderson
Joan Balmes
Victorio Basbas
Leonard Beeftink
Infant Xavier Boni 
Johanna Brockman
Little Rome Caputo
Katie Cogan
Sally Corbett
Carina Cornell 
Coty Cottle
Karen Curry
Bella d'Avis
Marian DiBenedetto
Brian Foley
Mary Foley
Willa Hollman
Elle Hoobchaak
Kassandra Houlihan
Carol Ibarra
Dave Kalina
Cay Kearney
George Kendall

Chelsey Kivland
Andy Klatt
Ed Krupa
Michael Maling
Bob McKenna
Danny Murov
JoAnn Richardson Neil
Little Adeline Morgan
Infant Ozzie Ostrowski   
Steven Pieffer
Nicole Pinelli 
Chester Rady
Mollie Rowan
Larry Schmidt
Mary Schlichtman
Cathy Schoessling
Gary Smith
Patrick Stein
Christopher Szafraniec
Rita Tosto
Fr. Paddy Tyrrell
Gaillee Urban
Patrick Vaccaro 
Gina Vuskovich



parish information...

Rev. Jeremiah Boland,  Pastor
ext. 117  •  jboland@olphglenview.org
Rev. Thomas E. Hickey,  Pastor Emeritus
Rev. Patrick Kizza,  Associate Pastor, 
Chaplain of RE, Scripture Study, and Youth Ministry
ext. 114  •  pkizza@olphglenview.org
Rev. Larry Basbas,  Associate Pastor, Chaplain of Liturgy and 
Evangelization
ext. 111  •  lbasbas@olphglenview.org
Rev. Jim Barrett, Resident
ext. 210  •  jbarrett@olphglenview.org
Jim & Pat Revord,  Deacon Couple
jimandpatrevord@att.net
Dave & Mary Beth Kalina,  Deacon Couple
dkalina@olphglenview.org
Deacon Christopher Weiland 
ext. 130  •  cweiland@olphglenview.org
Mary Lynne Januszewski,  Director of Finance & Operations
ext. 123  •  mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
Mike Hrvojevic,  Director of Facilities
ext. 113  •  mikeh@olphglenview.org
Russell Stern,  Director of Music Ministry
rstern@olphglenview.org

Dr. Amy Mills,  Parish School Principal
847-724-6990  •  amills@olph-il.org
John Kurkowski,  School Endowment Board Chair
john.kurkowski@comcast.net
Terry Luc,  Director of Communications
ext. 124  •  tluc@olphglenview.org
Erin Bretts,  Director, Religious Education (RE) & Youth Ministry
847-998-5289  •  ebretts@olphglenview.org
Karen Daniels,  Assistant Manager, Parish Office Operations
ext. 121  •  kdaniels@olphglenview.org
Linda Feo,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 110  •  lfeo@olphglenview.org
Margie André,  Liturgy Assistant
ext. 119  •  mandre@olphglenview.org
Gloria Gaughan,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 109  •  ggaughan@olphglenview.org
Kathy Heublein,  Religious Education Office Assistant 
847-998-5289  •  kheublein@olphglenview.org
Zoe Sundstrom,  Youth Ministry Coordinator 
ext. 116  •  youthministry@olphglenview.org

Bereavement Support	 Dcn. Dave Kalina	 847.729.1525  ext. 125	 dkalina@olphglenview.org
Confidential Assistance	 Sr. Paulanne 	 847.724.2044
Needy Family Ministry	 Sr. Anna Thottunkal, Case Mgr.	 312.607.9750
Hospital/Nursing Home Visits	 Rick Nash	 847.651.8718	 rick.nash@comcast.net
Homebound Visits	 Jim Vlazny	 847.724.0265	 jamesvlazny@aol.com
Respect Life	 Monica Cassidy	 847.691.9019	 monccas@comcast.net
Office for Protection of Children and Youth	 312.534.5254
The Office of Assistance Ministry		  312.534.8267
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Hearing Loop at OLPH - Users with a t-coil in their hearing aids can listen to the sound system directly. 
Please check with your hearing care professional or visit www.Loopit8.com for more detailed information.

Gluten Free Hosts - Gluten free communion hosts are available at all weekend liturgies.  
During communion, gluten free hosts will be available at the ramp on the south side of the altar.

847.729.1525        	 olphglenview.org	 1775 Grove Street, Glenview, Illinois  60025

facebook.com/OLPHGlenview       	 twitter.com/OLPHGlenview          instagram.com/olphglenview

 
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Dial our text-to-engage number 570-354-6574 and then text 
the word "Sunday" to make your gift.
Have any questions about setting up your online donations 
through GiveCentral? Just contact Mary Lynne Januszewski our Dir. of Finance & Operations and 
she will assist you. Call (847) 729-2934 or email mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
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Del Vasey Jackie Vasey

2111 Chestnut Ave., Glenview, IL • New Location

State Farm Insurance Companies

Home Offices: Bloomington, Illinois

• Auto • 
• Home •

• Renters • 
• Life •

• Health •
• Business •

847-724-0800
www.vaseyagency.com

Julie Laverdiere Beck, DDS  
Phil Meehan, DDS 

847.998.9992 
 

2614 Patriot Blvd Suite B 
Glenview, IL 60026

WWW.GLENORALSURGERY.COM

MERGENTHALER
PLUMBING

www.mergenthalerinc.com

847-724-2004     Lic# 058-141680

Accepting New Patients

Brilliant Smiles
Artfully Crafted

Individually Created

PH. 847.729.2233

WWW.COLONIALDENTALGROUP.COM
1775 Glenview Road

Suite 107, Glenview, IL

Dr. Alexander
Quezada

www.colonialfuneral.com

8025 W. Golf Road
Niles  (847) 581-0536

6250 N. Milwaukee Ave.
Chicago  (773) 774-0366

Julie Shechtman CDFA™, CFP®
Managing Director - Wealth Management
Financial Advisor
2700 Patriot Blvd., Suite 150
Glenview, IL 60026
847 441-3688
CA Insurance Lic #0M92183
NMLS #1290695

Morgan Stanley Smith Barney LLC. 
Member SIPC. CRC 5989851 10/23

ITEMS WE TAKE: 
• FURNITURE AND ELECTRONIC REMOVAL 
• EXERCISE EQUIPMENT 
• SMALL CLEAN-OUTS SUCH AS OFFICE, 
    BASEMENT, AND GARAGES 
• WE ALSO DO MOVE SERVICES  AS WELL  
   SUCH AS HOME TO   HOME OR STORE TO HOME

ECOFRIENDLY DISPOSAL

CALL TODAY to receive our Parishioner Discount: (630) 441-4542

BIG OR SMALL WE REMOVE IT ALL!

2601 Chestnut Ave, Glenview, IL 
Learn more: (847) 998-1118 
www.chestnutsquare.info SENIOR LIVING COMMUNITY

Spring  
Open House!
Saturday, April 27th 

11:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.
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COMPLETE PLUMBING SERVICE 

We Also Service Heating & Air-Conditioning

847-251-2695 • 811 Ridge Rd., Wilmette Lic # PL058118636/Lic # 058-118696

Can faith and free 
markets heal Chicago?

LAW IN ORDER
Do you have 

too many old files 
and aren’t sure what to keep? 

Do you want to simplify things  
for your beneficiaries? 

Contact JAMES WOCHNER
Mr. Wochner spent over 50 years as an estate 
planning, trust, and administration attorney.

He has the expertise and proficiency to assist in 
organizing and eliminating irrelevant files.

FOR AN APPOINTMENT, CALL 847-651-7360

FOUNDED 1975 • VETERAN OWNED & OPERATED
TREE PRESERVATION SPECIALISTS

847-328-2354

Ed the Plumber 
Ed the Carpenter
847.492.1444
Best Work • Best Rates

PARISHIONER DISCOUNT

• Roofing • Siding • Windows • Free Estimates • Family Owned  
LICENSED, BONDED, INSURED

www.whiteeagleremodeling.com

Call for  
Parishioner Discount

(773) 742-4402

$1 OFF
Any Value Basket  

1727 Waukegan Rd
Glenview, IL 60025 CELEBRATING OUR 10TH ANNIVERSARY

The Schiltz Family
847-729-0111 | 1837 Glenview Road, Glenview

DRIVE-THRU   Mon-Sat 6:30am-5pm Sun 7am-4pm

For All Your Residential Lighting Needs 
 
Open 7 Days a Week 
847-699-9090 

1120 N Milwaukee Rd. 
Glenview 
Located in the  
Abt Design Center 

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME Jeff Hansen
 

jhansen@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x2683

Divine W rd 
Missionaries

helping the poor and the needy 
throughout the world

Religious Gift Shop
Come and visit our new store.

Gifts Communion, Confirmation,
Baptisms, Weddings, Easter,
Christmas,  Anniversaries.

HOURS: M-F – 8:30-5   Sat – 10-4   
Closed Sunday

Divine Word Gift Shop
847-272-7605 • www.svdmissions.org 

1835 Waukegan Rd. Techny, IL
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1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

Corinne Cantwell HeggieCorinne Cantwell Heggie
& John E. Heggie& John E. Heggie

Parishioners

cheggie@heggielaw.com

jheggie@heggielaw.com

1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

Coach Tony Belmont 847-612-8605

Anne.DuBray@cbexchange.com
AnneAdvantage.com

Anne DuBray
Your Glenview Real Estate Specialist

847-657-3747

Wills & Trusts • Probate
Estate & Trust Administration

Real Estate

jheggie@heggielaw.com

 John E. Heggie
Parishioner

HEGGIE
WOCHNER

LAW FIRM

1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

847 272 7360

Parishioner        Maggie (224) 422-4842

The Dashing Companion
S E N I O R  C A R E G I V E R

COMPASSIONATE AND RELIABLE
PROVIDING CARE THAT BRINGS DIGNITY & INDEPENDENCE

ASSIST WITH ALL DAILY LIVING ACTIVITIES
OVER 15 YEARS OF EXEPERIENCE

Chuck’s Chuck’s 
AUTO BODY INCAUTO BODY INC

- Since 1964 -
10% Discount on Non Insurance claim only

847-724-5888
2032 Lehigh Ave, Glenview, IL

(847) 998-9504
1819 Waukegan Rd

Glenview

www.delishkasandwichesandbites.com

G R A C E  S T R E E T  F I NA N C I A L  A DV I S O RY 

jeffery.johnson@lpl.com | 312.685.2674 | gracestreetadvisory.com

Retirement • Estate • Investment • Insurance • Tax • Money • Lifestyle

“Going to All Heights to Please, Since 1949”

847-864-8521
All Types of Roofing, Gutters, & Siding

robert@jacktaffroofing.com

Alumni, Parishioner and Parent

Third Generation Family Owned

License # 104-000899

www.jacktaffroofing.com

847-730-5930
www.SeniorCareNorthShore.com

CAREGIVING SERVICES

FREE HELP FOR
ASSISTED LIVING

PLACEMENT

Casey & Charmaine
Conaghan

Parishioners

Residential & Commercial
Exterior & Interior

1816 Johns Drive, Glenview
www.certapro.com • 847-226-7418

Buying Vintage and New sports cards
(all sports - baseball, football,

basketball, hockey, etc.) and game cards
Please email

phil@b-tcollectibles.com
or call 312-498-3514

1104 Waukegan Rd • Glenview • (847) 901-4012 • www.smithcorcoran.com

Smith-Corcoran
Funeral Homes • Crematory • Funeral Planning
Owned and Operated by the Bob, Jay, and Kelly Smith Family Since 1912
Chapels also in Chicago & Palatine

• Cremation Services
• Burial Services
• Transparent Online
• Pricing Pre-Planning

Remember. Honor. Celebrate.

Bob, Kelly, and Jay SmithBob, Kelly, and Jay Smith


